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CONTRACT AMENDMENT 

NO. 1 

Retaining Wall Repair of Bermuda Ditch Project 

 

 

This Amendment shall be made a part of the City of Killeen Bermuda Ditch Retaining Wall Repair Project Professional 

Services Agreement. This Contract was entered into on June 7, 2021.  The change in the fee structure is as follows: 

 

JUSTIFICATION: 

On June 7, 2021, a Professional Services Agreement was executed with Halff Associates, Inc., for a not to exceed amount 

of $48,950. The scope included complete survey and design for the replacement and reconstruction of the retaining wall 

on the west side of the ditch. Due to heavy rainfall during the month of June 2021, the retaining wall behind 1124 

Goodhue Dr. collapsed and the other side (east) is imminent to fall. The City’s Drainage Maintenance team installed 

concrete blocks to control further erosion of the backyard of 1124 Goodhue. Alternatively, staff requested the designers 

to continue their design for the east wall adjacent to 1127 Meadow Dr. Hence, this required an amendment to the 

existing Professional Services Agreement, Supplemental Services #1, for an amount of $6,650. 

 

 

Scope of Services Phase 

Present Contract 

Amount  

Proposed 

Amendment 

Proposed Contract 

Amount (Original thru 

Amendment) 

Lump Sum fee proposed - $48,950.00  $48,950.00 

     

Additional Services  -   $6,650.00 $6,650.00 

               

 Total $55,600.00 $6,650.00 $55,600.00 

 

 

Halff Associates, Inc.  City of Killeen 

 

By:  Dan Franz, PE, CFM  By: Kent Cagle  

 

Signature:   Signature:   

 

Title:  Director of Public Works  Title: City Manager  

 

Date:  8/2/21  Date:   




